                                   Official Minutes of the Ceylon City Council
                                                       February 14, 2023
                                                       Ceylon, Minnesota

   The City Council held their regular meeting on February 14, 2023. Acting Mayor Lon Oelke called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. Members present Mayor John Gibeau, Councilmembers Judith Perkins, Wayne Walter Lon Oelke & Jody Scott. Also attending Sharon Rosen of the Sentinel Newspaper. Council consented the agenda.
   No comments for Public Comment. Council moved to regular session.
   Motion was made by Walter and seconded by Perkins to approve the minutes from January 14, 2023. Carried.
   Unfinished Business: Council discussed CD rates, Official Depository, City Attorney & City Contracts. Mayor Gibeau & Councilwoman Perkins will look into options for investing the city’s funds. It was moved by Perkins and seconded by Oelke to appoint Portage Bank as the city’s official depository for checking and Derrick Greiner as the city’s official attorney. Motion carried. Motion was made by Perkins and seconded by Scott to approve contracts submitted by Larry Kling Excavating, Beckendorf Heating & Plumbing & Custom Electric LLC. Motion carried.
   It was moved by Walter and seconded by Oelke to approve the January Financial Report as submitted by the Clerk~Treasurer & February Bills. Motion carried. 
   Council discussed the locate expenses for the broadband project. Council held a special meeting that approved $4,000.00 for locate expenses and it has exceeded that amount.  Mayor Gibeau stated he spoke with Gopher One and they said it’s up to the utility to do locates. Mayor also spoke with Scott Reimers and voiced his dismay with the city having to double pay for these locates. Councilwoman Perkins voiced her opinion about CEDA not being competent in the writing of the RFP. Perkins would like Scott Reimers to attend the next meeting.  Mayor Gibeau stated he would talk with Scott from REA and see what can be done moving ahead. 
   Jim Plumhoff reported on the replacement of the furnace at the treatment plant. He is waiting on bids to be submitted. City Clerk reported on the increase to electric rates coming soon from REA. The city will need to adjust city rates accordingly. Councilmen Lon Oelke gave the fire department report. The department is looking to replace some helmets & radios. They are looking at a thermal imaging camera from Welcome Fire Dept. 
They are looking into volunteers not attending meetings & calls and what it means for retirement pay. Councilwoman Perkins presented the first chapter of Ceylon City Code that is being updated.
   There being no more business it was motioned by Oelke and seconded by Walter to adjourn. Motion carried. Adjourned 7:01.  Next regular scheduled meeting will be held on Tuesday March 14, 2023 at 6pm in the council room.



Mary M Muller
Clerk~Treasurer

